
 
Historical Commission of Birmingham Township 
Minutes of the meeting of September 27, 2022 

 
The regular meeting of the Birmingham Township Historical Committee was called to order by the 
Chairperson, Mike Forbes at 7:42pm in the township building. 

PRESENT: HC Members:  Matt Bedwell, Kelly Fleming, Mike Forbes 

ABSENT:  Pat Kelly, John Ponticello 

Others present:   

Mr. Forbes made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 23, 2022 meeting.  Ms. Fleming 
seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Review Next Steps for BBHIP 

There was a brief discussion of the process/steps remaining for the Brandywine Battlefield Vision 
Partnership project.  Until the approvals are received from the partnering townships/municipalities, the 
Historical Commission is unable to make a recommendation to the Board of Supervisors to make the 
final payment to the Brandywine Conservancy. 

New Business 

Ms. Fleming does not have any update on the Birmingham Hill historical marker this month.  It should be 
shipped by the end of September. They are supposed to notify her when it ships and then she will 
coordinate pickup from Newlin township and discuss installation with Chief Nelling. 

Mr. Forbes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:47pm. Seconded by Mr. Bedwell and voted 
unanimously. The next meeting will be October 25, 2022 at 7:00pm. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Boorse 
HC Secretary 
 


